
The IB at OSC 
 
I generally like to find interesting educational articles to share with our OSC community in this weekly 
newsletter. For this weekôs contribution I want to share an article published by our Secondary School Math 
Department Head Nimal de Silva. The article, initially published in last weekôs Sunday Educational Times, 
offers a very compelling review of the IB programme in general and itôs application here at OSC in particular.  
 
Nimal is a highly regarded educator and a deeply respected member of our faculty. I regularly enjoy the 
opportunity to discuss a wide range of educational topics with Nimal and I am very pleased to be able to 
share a sample of his thoughtful approach to teaching and learning. 
 

òExaminations are formidable even to the best prepared, for the greatest fool may ask more than the 
wisest man can answeró said Charles Caleb Colton. Most students dread the word ôexaminationõ 
and many are of the view that examinations are a necessary evil. However, summative assessment 
has become an integral part of instructional education. Summative assessments are generally used to 
assign students a course grade with the idea of summarizing what the students have learnt and to 
know whether the material has been understood well. In short, it is meant to determine whether or 
not the goals of education are being met. 
 
In Sri Lanka, the secondary education culminates with the General Certificate of Education 
(Ordinary Level and Advanced Level) examinations. In India the All India Secondary School 
Examination (AISSE) is conducted after class 10 which determines the pursuing of higher education. 
In China the National Higher Education Entrance Examination, commonly known as GAOKAO is a 
prerequisite for entrance into most higher education institutions. A good proportion of such 
examinations in different countries in the world are standardized tests which are norm referenced. 
Norm referenced tests are designed to compare and rank the candidates in relation to one another. 
An average is determined through statistical means and each candidateõs performance is compared 
with this average thereby awarding a letter grade such as A, B, C, D & E according to the set grade 
boundaries. 
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The modern educational trend is to move away from norm -referenced assessment and to introduce 
criteria -based assessment models where assessment is based upon pre-established learning 
objectives. In a criterion-referenced test the purpose is not to rank each student with respect to the 
achievement of others but to determine whether each student has achieved specific skills and 
concepts. It offers qualitative descriptors indicating the level of achievement in meeting the learning 
objectives without discriminating between the high and low achievers. According to the assessment 
expert Grant Wiggins, the criteria -based assessment is a superior model as it requires greater 
student involvement, with the intention of developing student processes in critical thinking, 
metacognition and reflection.  
 
The International Baccalaureate (IB) is an example of a recognized educational programme which 
follows the criterion -referenced assessment model. It has the Primary Years Programme (Grades 1 to 
5), Middle Years Programme (Grades 6 to 10) and the Diploma Programme (DP) in the final two 
years of secondary education. Right through, the student results are determined by performance 
against set standards, not by each studentõs position in the overall rank order. In the DP, students 
follow 6 subjects: 3 at higher level and 3 at standard level. This allows students to go into more 
depth in their preferred subject areas, while requiring them to continue to study in other areas 
providing flexibility if they are to change their views on future areas of study. In addition, the 
students also follow a course of theory of knowledge which guides them to reflect critically on how 
they know and what they believe to be facts or truth. Each student also completes an extended essay 
which offers them an opportunity to conduct an in -depth study of a topic of special interest. This 
provides excellent preparation for independent study at university level. All DP students are also 
required to take part in some artistic activity, sport activity and a community service project.  
 
The assessment is carried out through external and internal components. Examinations form the 
basis of external assessment. Internal assessment consists of in-school assessment tasks marked by 
their teachers and moderated by IB examiners. Numerical grades are offered according to criterion-
referenced descriptors. Students receive grades for each subject ranging from 1 to 7, with 7 being the 
highest. The highest score for 6 subjects therefore, is 42. Theory of knowledge and extended essay 
components contribute 3 additional points, bringing the total to 45. A studentõs final Diploma result 
is made of the combined scores and it is awarded to students who gain at least 24 points. 
 
More than 4000 schools have chosen to teach International Baccalaureate programmes, with their 
unique academic rigour, excellent preparation for university studies and the emphasis on studentõs 
personal development. In Sri Lanka, the only school that offers this programme is the Overseas 
School of Colombo (OSC). In the last DP examination held in May 2016, there were 150,000 
candidates in the world with 30.1 as the average score. The overseas school of Colombo had 22 
candidates with an average of 31.9 points. 
 
We feel that the time is ripe to gradually introduce criterion based assessment in our local schools as 
these are better suited to measuring learning progress than norm-referenced exams. Further, they 
can provide information that can be used to improve teaching and school performance. They are 
fairer to students too as relative performances are not considered and the achievement is evaluated 
against an established set of criteria. Albert Einstein wrote òEverybody is a genius; but if you judge a 
fish by its ability to climb a tree, it will live its whole life believing that it is stupidó. 
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Next week will herald the annual Secondary Sports 
day on Wednesday and I am anticipating a great day 
of competition and personal achievement. I expect to 
have much to share with you next week. 
 
 
Claire McQuillan 
Secondary Principal 
secondaryprncipal@osc.lk  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

As this article is published, I will be participating in 
the final day of our DP 1 orientation along with our 
Grade 11 students.  This is a wonderful example of 
how experiential learning can support our academic 
programme and enable students to engage in 
unique opportunities within Sri Lanka.  At this point, 
we will have had 2 nights away on the banks of the 
Kelani Ganga getting to know one another and 
learning about the heart of the IB experience; 
Theory of Knowledge, Creativity, Activity and 
Service. These are aspects of our educational 
programme that single out an IB student amongst 
the throng of others applying for university positions. 
Our students are challenged to push their 
boundaries and challenge their perceptions and 
they do this through active engagement in our 
country and amongst our community.  I am excited 
to be joining Grade 11 on this adventure and look 
forward to seeing you at the Welcome Back Picnic 
upon our return. 

OSC is regarded the most prestigious international school in Colombo, Sri Lanka. Founded in 1957, 
OSC remains Sri Lanka's oldest internationally accredited educational institution. It is the only 
school in Sri Lanka to offer the International Baccalaureate (IB) Programme from Pre-school to 
Grade 12. At OSC parents and teachers partner in working together to create the kind of 
environment where children not only learn, but thrive.  
 
The author is the head of the department of mathematics at the Overseas School of Colombo and is a 
senior examiner at the International Baccalaureate Organization. 
 
 
Phil Joslin 
Head of School 
pjoslin@osc.lk 
 

mailto:secondaryprncipal@osc.lk
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The OSC Primary Library would like to give a huge thank you to Aeshil Lee, Sue Turner and Gunilla 
Bengtsson for being the first to take part in our Recycle, Donate and Reuse initiative!  Your gently used book 
donations have already been catalogued and are ready for checkout!  The library would love to add a few 
more titles to our collection.  If you happen to have some gently used books at home that you are ready to 
recycle we would welcome them.  Per our collection needs, the list below includes a few titles that the library 
would love to acquire.  Thank you again to our first three Donators! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 

 
ñBaby Mouseò ï series ï by Jennifer Holm   
ñBad Kittyò ï series ï by Nick Bruel 
ñBobble Head Books - Who Was?ò ï series ï Various Authors 
ñCam Jansenò ï series ï by David Adler  
ñCapital Mysteriesò and ñA to Z Mysteriesò ï series ï by Ron Roy 
ñFlat Stanleyò ï series ï by Jeff Brown 
ñGeronimo Stiltonò, ñThea Stiltonò, ñCreepella Von Cacklefurò, and ñSpacemiceò ï series ï by Geronimo Stilton 
and Elisabetta Dami 
ñHorrible Historiesò - series ï by Terry Deary and Martin Brown 
ñIvy & Beanò ï series ï by Annie Barrows  
ñLunch Ladyò ï series ï by Jarrett J. Krosoczka 
ñMagic Tree Houseò ï series ï by Mary Pope Osbourne   
ñMercy Watsonò ï series ï by Kate D. Camillo 
ñPuppy Place, Theò ï series ï by Ellen Miles 
ñRainbow Magic Fairyò ï series ï by Daisy Meadows 
ñReady Freddyò ï series ï by Abby Klein 
ñWeird School, Theò ï series ï by Dan Gutman 
  
DK Readers and other Readers: 
 
ñFly Guyò ï series ï by Tedd Arnold 
ñYoung Cam Jansenò ï series ï by David Adler 
Star Wars 
Princesses 
Lego 
Superheroes 
Minecraft 
 
Let the reading being! 
 
The Learner Profile ï Principled  
 
Itôs the start of a new month and time to introduce our new Learner Profile. For the month of September, the 
Learner Profile focus for the OSC community is PRINCIPLED. Students who are principled demonstrate a 
sense of fairness and are honest with themselves and with others. They understand that sometimes there are 
rules and they follow them. They have an understanding of moral reasoning. Parents are encouraged to 
model positive behaviours as an exemplar of a principled person. 



How can parents help to develop students who are Principled at home? 
 

¶ Involve your child in deciding on the rules for a game or activity and then ensure they abide to the 
ones that have been decided upon. 

¶ Encourage your child to play games that involve teams. Discuss with your child the qualities of a 
team player. What sort of person would they want on their team? 

¶ When your child wins a game insist that he or she is well-mannered and exudes good 
sportsmanship. They might thank their opponent or shake hands with them if itôs appropriate. 

¶ When playing a game with your child, donôt change the rules or let your child win. Being a gracious 
loser is just as important as being a good winner. 

 
Parent Workshop 
 
On Tuesday, August 30th we had an amazing turn out for our ñIntroduction into the PYPò parent workshop. I 
would like to thank you all for attending, and for your questions, engagement and continued support with your 
childôs learning.  
 
Important Notices: 
 

¶ September 3rd     - SCN Welcome Back Picnic - 3:00-6:00pm; On the field  

¶ September 16th  - Poya Day ï NO SCHOOL 

¶ September 20th  - ñEarly Years in the PYPò parent workshop ï 7:45am; PMPR  
 
Enjoy the weekend. 
 
Regards, 
 
Jason Grandbois 
Primary School Principal 
jgrandbois@osc.lk 
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3 September SCN Welcome Back Picnic 3.00 to 6.00 pm 

3 September COMUN EXCO Interviews  

*6 September SCN Open Meeting 7.45 a.m. 

7 September Secondary Sports Day  

8 September DP2 University Information Night 7.00 pm 
SMPR 

10 September ACT Testing  7.30 am SMPR 

13 September Finance Meeting 5.00 p.m. 

14 September MYP Parent Workshop 
ñAssessment in the MYPò 

SMPR 

16 September Poya Day - No school  

20 September PYP Parent Workshop ñEarly 
Years in PYPò  

7.45 a.m. 
PMPR 

*Changes/additions to calendar 

UPCOMING MEETINGS/EVENTSéé 
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óHappyô seems to be a summative response this season with more than 100 students having joined OSC 
just in Grades PS-Gr 8! In talking with new students and parents, the general impression is that things are 
going smoothly for most of our new families - but certainly not all. We need to continue to support and give 
special care to those who are still finding homes, awaiting shipments, and longing for the comforts of 
familiarity with surroundings for daily needs - like eating! Healthy adjustment calms our anxieties, grounds 
us, and reassures us that we will thrive once again! Even with all safeguards in place, functional and 
emotional supports may be a necessary evolution of this journey. 
 
Alongside those who are adjusting well into Sri Lanka and OSC, there are those who take longer to settle, 
as they continue to make changes and adjustments within our environment. At school, we are continually 
looking to find ways to lower anxiety and stress for students, to improve student overall progress and to 
ensure there is satisfaction with student learning.  
 
As counsellors, our role is to pay special attention to the social/emotional needs of the community. One tool 
that provides us with useful information is the Schoolôs Endicott Survey that is filled out by the community 
each year in May. With this data, counsellors can look specifically at questions that effect the learning and 
wellness at school. Topping the list this year seems to be a desire to bring change to the Canteen. Many 
initiatives are already underway, and we hope this important area of our campus finds greater satisfaction 
soon. Food is often an important contributor to making us feel well and happy! We are also addressing 
student internet on-line safety across the school, and will continue to teach óappropriate use of technologyô 
in Primary years.  
 
The newly elected Primary School Government Association (PSGA) already has some ideas on how to 
gather student input to generate action plans. We are also surveying student input to determine the viability 
of a Middle School Student Government. Ongoing avenues for student voices to be heard and leadership 
development are paramount considerations. We hope to bolster all-school spirit through collaborative K-12 
celebrations in formal and informal events. 
 
Parents, be reminded that I am here for you as well, to talk about your children or about the environment we 
continue to create to maximize learning in a fun manner. 
  
óTransitionsô will be the subject of our first SCN ñCoffee with Contentò this year, on October 6th, where we 
will continue to revisit the ómoving-inô process, and other aspects of ómaking changesô. I am looking forward 
to seeing many of you soon! 
 
 
Steve Parenteau 
PS-MS Counsellor 
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Mark your Calendars! OSC proudly presents our annual Primary Production which 
this year is Peter Pan Junior. 
  
First performance, Thursday the 3

rd
 of November at 3:30 pm! 

 
Second performance, Friday 4

th
 6:30 pm! 

 
Please look at our blog for ALL updates. 
http://primaryproduction.blogspot.com/ 
 
 
Nicole Sandmann 
Primary Music 

http://primaryproduction.blogspot.com/


Page 8                               

 

CALLING ALL PARENT MUSICIANS: 
 
If you play a musical instrument (not the piano) and wish to get involved in music making at OSC, please let 
me know! I love to work with all members of the OSC community: students, teachers, administration, parents 
and alumni, so would love you to get involved. 
 
Please email me lduncan@osc.lk if you play an instrument, especially woodwind, brass or string, and would 
be interested in getting involved with making music together with other members of the community. I am also 
interested if anyone plays a World Music instrument from your own culture. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Loretta Duncan 
HOD Arts 
 

 

ARE YOU ABLE TO HOST A STUDENT OR TWO? 
OR EVEN THREE? 

 
ISTA Colombo Drama Festival 2016 

 
 
OSC is hosting an ISTA Drama Middle School Festival for students in Grades 5 - 8 (age 10 - 14) which will 
run from Thursday 10th to Sunday 13th November 2016. OSC sees this as an exciting learning opportunity 
for our students as they will be able to collaborate with others drawn from international schools worldwide, 
who not only share a passion for the Performing Arts, but love to take risks and experience new 
surroundings. Last academic year, OSC ISTA participants went to Penang, Malaysia and New Delhi.  
  
With potentially 80 students coming our way in November, I am seeking support from YOU, parents and 
teachers, to help host. If you can do this, then please click on the Google link https://goo.gl/forms/
K156SDaHyZfTPFyE2  
 
For further information please contact me and regarding who ISTA are, please visit their website:  
http://ista.co.uk/ 
 
 
Kind regards,  
 
Rachel Jackson 
rjackson@osc.lk 
 
 

mailto:lduncan@osc.lk
https://goo.gl/forms/K156SDaHyZfTPFyE2
https://goo.gl/forms/K156SDaHyZfTPFyE2
http://ista.co.uk/
mailto:rjackson@osc.lk


 

Zika Virus ï Update  
 
 
Zika virus is a mosquito borne disease. Discovered is 1940s. Only occasional human cases were reported till 
2007, when an outbreak occurred in Micronesia. Since it appeared in Brazil in 2015, it has been spreading 
explosively in the Americas. There is growing evidence linking the disease to birth defects and neurological 
complications, yet there is currently no vaccine, and no cure. 
 
Zika virus is primarily transmitted by the same Aedes mosquito that spreads dengue fever and chikungunya. 
However, in rare cases the virus can be transmitted by contact with infected blood or through sexual contact 
with an infected individual. Officials have also observed vertical transmission from infected women to in-utero 
or new-born children.  
 
Symptoms of Zika virus infection generally include fever, reddening of the eyes (conjunctivitis), rash, and 
temporary pain or swelling of joints - typically in the hands and feet. These symptoms are usually mild and 
last four to seven days. However, emerging research has suggested that infection during pregnancy can lead 
to foetal birth defects. Research also suggests that infection can lead to neurological conditions in any 
patient.  
 
Health officials have identified locally acquired cases of Zika virus in Singapore, primarily in areas near 
Aljunied Crescent, though additional areas of concern have been reported - mainly near the homes or 
workplaces of confirmed cases. As of Aug. 28, the Ministry of Health has identified at least 41 confirmed 
cases of Zika virus; four additional test results are pending. Health officials expect to identify additional 
confirmed cases in the coming weeks and has intensified mosquito control measures. 
 
If travelling to an affected area, prevent mosquito bites by using effective mosquito repellents, using clothing 
that covers your body and by choosing closed air conditioned accommodation whenever possible. Take all 
necessary measures to prevent sexual transmission. Monitor your health up to 2 weeks after you return. 
Prevent transmission to local mosquitos by preventing mosquito bites after you return. This will help to reduce 
the risk of an outbreak. 
 
 
 
Dr Indrika Senaratna 
School Doctor 
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FROM THE SCHOOL DOCTORé. 



Page 10                               

ARE YOU READY FOR SECONDARY SPORTS DAY? 
 
WHEN?   Wednesday September 7th

 2016 
 
Timetable: 
 

Homeroom                                    07.30 - 07.35 
Changing Time                                 07.35 ï 07.45 
Briefing in Gym                                 07.45 ï 08.00 
Session 1 - Field/Gym Events           08:00 ï 09.45 
Break                                                 09.45 ï 10.15 
Session 2 - Field/ Gym Events          10.15 ï 12.00 
Lunch                                                12.00ï 12.30 
Session 3 ï Team house events       12.30 ï 13.30 
Home Time                                       13.30 

 

WHAT ACTIVITIES? 
 

What do you need? 
 

¶ WEAR your house coloured PE kit (grades 6-10) or sports clothes in your house colour  

     (grades 11/12) 

¶ Bring a towel to mop your brow and a spare set of clothes to change afterwards 

¶ Wear appropriate indoor/outdoor sports shoes 

¶ Bring a hat and water bottle 

¶ Apply sunscreen before arriving at school 

¶ Money to buy Blue Gecko Cafe Refreshments 

¶ LOTS of house SPIRIT 

 8:00 ï 9.45 
 

BREAK 

9.45 ï 
10.15 

10.15 ï 12.00 
 

LUNCH 

  12.00- 
12.30 

12:30 ï 1:30 
  

HOME-
TIME 

Grade 6/7 Benchball Tee Ball 
Team 
games 

Grade 8/9 Handball  Cricket 
Team 
games 

Grade 10-
12 

TEAM 1 

Football Volleyball 
Team 
games 

Grade 10-
12 

TEAM 2 

Football Volleyball 
Team 
games 
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We have 88 students working hard to earn a place on the volleyball and swimming teams. Selection 
should take place at the end of next weekôs training sessions. Today our volleyball players face their 
first test against club opposition. Please come along to the gym this afternoon at 3.00pm to cheer 
them on. Swimmers have 4 more training sessions and a practice meet next week. Good luck to all 
of our athletes. 
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SCN NEWS 
 

DONôT FORGET!!!! 
 

OSC WELCOME BACK PICNIC 
 

SATURDAY 3RD SEPTEMBER 3PM ï 6.PM 
 

 
 

This is such a fun afternoon for all.  Great way to relax, chill 
and meet up with new and old friends.   

 
This year the food vendors that have been invited include: 

 

ÿ Panino 
 

ÿ Fro Yo 
 

ÿ Ginza Japanese 
 

ÿ Dolce Italia 
 

ÿ The Commons 
 

ÿ Krua Thai 
 

ÿ Ice and Easy Cakes 
 

ÿ English Cake Company 
 

ÿ Rukshan 
 

ÿ Bavarian food 

SCN CONTACT DETAILS: 

{ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅ  
¢ǊŀŎŜȅ 5ƛǎŎƻƳōŜ 
лттнооумуо ƳƻōƛƭŜ 
9ƳŀƛƭΥ ǇǘŀǎŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅϪƻǎŎΦƭƪ 
¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊ  ό!ŎǝƴƎύ 
wǳŎƘƛ {ƻƻŘ 
9ƳŀƛƭΥ ǇǘŀǘǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊϪƻǎŎΦƭƪ  
 

tǊƛƳŀǊȅ {ǳǇǇƻǊǘ tŀǊŜƴǘǎ  
/ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊ -  
[ŜŜƴŀ {ǳǊŀƴŀ 
лтттфлмсмо ƳƻōƛƭŜ 
9ƳŀƛƭΥ ƭŜŜƴŀΦǎǳǊŀƴŀϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 
{ŜŎƻƴŘŀǊȅ {ǳǇǇƻǊǘ tŀǊŜƴǘǎ  
/ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊ -  
5ŀƴƛŜƭƭŜ {ŎƘǊƻŘŜǊ-Cƭƻǘƻ 
лттттнррфм ƳƻōƛƭŜ 
9ƳŀƛƭΥ ƅƻǘƻΦŘŀƴнϪƘƻǘƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ  
 

bŀǝƻƴŀƭ wŜǇǎ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊǎ 
±ŜǊƻƴƛŎŀ hƳǇǊŀǎŀŘƘŀƳ 
лтттсумопр ƳƻōƛƭŜ 
9ƳŀƛƭΥ ǊƻƳǇǊŀǎŀŘϪŜǳǊŜƪŀΦƭƪ 
ǾŜǊƻƴƛŎŀƻƳǇǊŀǎŀŘƘŀƳϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 
 

[ƻǳƛǎŜ tƭŀǧ 
лттолтмруу ƳƻōƛƭŜ 
9ƳŀƛƭΥ ƭǿǇƭŀǧϪȅŀƘƻƻΦŎƻΦǳƪ 
 

9ǾŜƴǘǎ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊǎ  
 
 

/ƻũŜŜ ǿƛǘƘ /ƻƴǘŜƴǘκ/ƻũŜŜ ǿƛǘƘ 
tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭǎ  
¢ǊŀŎŜȅ 5ƛǎŎƻƳōŜ 
лттнооумуо ƳƻōƛƭŜ 
9ƳŀƛƭΥ ǇǘŀǎŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅϪƻǎŎΦƭƪ 
 

.ƻŀǊŘ {/b wŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǝǾŜ 
 

{ƛƻōƘŀƴ hΩaŀƘƻƴȅ 
лттмппнттс ƳƻōƛƭŜ 
9Υ ƻψƳŀƘƻƴȅǎƛƻōƘŀƴϪƘƻǘƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 
 
 

.ƭǳŜ DŜŎƪƻ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊǎ  
tŀǳƭŀ vǳŜƛǊƻǎ 
лтттполнмм ƳƻōƛƭŜ 
9ƳŀƛƭΥ ǇŀǳƭŀψǉǳŜƛǊƻǎϪƘƻǘƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 
 

wŀƎƛƴƛ wŀƭƭŀōŀƴŘƛ 
лттлотлсмм ƳƻōƛƭŜ 
9ƳŀƛƭΥ ǎƛǾŀǊŀƎƛƴƛΦǎǾϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 
 

/ŀƴǘŜŜƴ [ƛŀƛǎƻƴΥ 
5ŀƴƛŜƭƭŜ {ŎƘǊƻŘŜǊ-Cƭƻǘƻ 
лттттнррфм ƳƻōƛƭŜ 
9ƳŀƛƭΥ ƅƻǘƻΦŘŀƴнϪƘƻǘƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 
²ŜƭŎƻƳŜ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜΥ 
 

DŜƴŜǊŀƭ {ǳǇǇƻǊǘΥ 
{ƛƻōƘŀƴ hΩaŀƘƻƴȅ 
лттмппнттс ƳƻōƛƭŜ 
9Υ ƻψƳŀƘƻƴȅǎƛƻōƘŀƴϪƘƻǘƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 
YŀƴƛǎƘǘŀ YǊƛǎƘŀƴ 
лттннулруп 
9ƳŀƛƭΥ ƪŀƴƛǎƘǘŀΦƪǊƛǎƘŀƴϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 
 

 

 

School Community Network 

mailto:ptatreasurer@osc.lk
mailto:ptasecondarysupport@osc.lk
mailto:ptasecondarysupport@osc.lk
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Students will also be selling a variety of soft drinks 
 

                              
 

We have a great DJ, some fab family games and lots of chit chat with new and 
old friends.  

 

Games for all the family include: 
 

Ó Hooverboards 
 

Ó A Photobooth 
 

Ó Tug of War 
 

Ó Limbo dancing 
 

Ó Foam pit 
 

Ó Inflatable bouncer 
 

Ó Face painting 
 

Ó Balloon making 
 

Ó Bubble machine 
 

Ó Slip and slide with pool 
 

Ó and the usual footballs for all to enjoy. 
 

 
A wonderful charity called ADOPT-A-DOG will be there with some lovely little 

puppies and kittens looking for forever homes.      



 
We have mats but bring a picnic rug if you wish.  There will be shade and 

seating too.  
 

 
 

The swimming pool will be open so also please bring your swimming costumes 
and towel.  Suncream and hat are a must. 

 
Donôt forget to bring cash for the vendors. The SCN are donating a voucher for 
each student to receive a frozen yoghurt.  Please bring these with you.  

 

     
 

SCN OPEN MEETING 
 

 
 

The next school Open meeting will now be on TUESDAY 6TH SEPTEMBER AT 
7.45AM.  It will be held in the meeting room by Reception.  
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The Head of School and Primary and Secondary Principals will be attending.  
Parents are very welcome to come and raise any questions.  Hope to see you all 

there. 

 
SECONDARY SPORTS DAY   

  

WEDNESDAY 7TH OF SEPTEMBER   
  

 

To All Secondary Parents.  If you can, please remember to donate a plate of 
healthy "goodies" for the SCN to sell on sports day.  

 
All contributions greatly appreciated, e.g. samosas, small sandwiches, sushi, 
cookies, fruits, baked goods all are a big hit!!   You can either send in your 

culinary contributions with the children in the morning or bring them to the Blue 
Gecko cafe, preferably by 7:45am.  

 
THE SCN WILL ALSO PROVIDE FRESH FRUIT, FREE OF CHARGE!  

 
Please contact Danielle floto.dan@hotmail.com 

 
If you are able to donate a dish it will be greatly appreciated.   

 
Thanks in advance for those who can help.  

 
 Please come and cheer on your children and drop off your dish at the Blue 

Gecko Caf® as you pass!!  
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CANTEEN NEWSé.. 

MONDAY 
 

4 Cream of Vegetable Soup 

4 Green Garden Salad  
4 Salad Baguette 
4 Garlic Rice 

4 Baked Cheese paste 
4 Mexican Vegetable casserole (Zucchini/Tomato/

Carrots/Corn ) 
4 Spinach & mushroom 

TUESDAY 
 

4 Salad Station with Tortila/Grilled buns  (Lettuce, 
Cheese, Chopped Chicken Chopped Onion, Chopped 
Parsley, Chopped Chives, Shredded Carrots, Chopped 
peppers, Sliced cucumber) 

4 Buttered Rice with herbs 

4 Green Chicken Breast with lemongrass 
4 Steamed Vegetables (Cauliflower, Butter beans,  
      Carrots, etc.) 
4 Beef Strips with Vegetables 
4 Mashed potato 

4 Spaghetti bolognaise (Chicken & Cheese) 
4 Fresh Cut fruits  

WEDNESDAY 
 
4 Salad stations with Tortilla & Buns 

4 Vegetable Fried rice 
4 Boiled egg/baked Chicken 
4 Pasta in Tomato & Herb 

4 Vegetable Au-gratin, Green Garden Salad 
4 Baked pumpkin with Spinach and Sesame  

THURSDAY  
 

4 Mexican Rice 

4 Grilled Chicken with herbs 
4 Mashed Potato 
4 Vegetable mix 

4 Sweet Corn Soup with butter bread 
4 Pasta Napolitano, Beetroot Salad 

 FRIDAY (CHEAT DAY) 
 
4 Burger 

4 Homemade Chips, Baked Pasta, Vegetable 
      Skewers, Salad Station 


